
 

 

September 2023 
 
Dear Parent/Carer 
 
CEO Communications 
 
Welcome back, to the start of the new academic year, I hope that you have all had a 
wonderful summer break. 
 
I would like to take this opportunity to officially welcome all our new pupils and families who 
are new to the Trust, we hope that you enjoy your time with us.   
 
Academies 
All the children look very smart and I am pleased to say that they have settled into their new 

classes extremely well.  Our academies have worked really hard to provide high quality 

environments for our pupils promoting high expectations for learning. 

Performance Outcomes 
I am delighted to announce that performance outcome results for last year were all 
above national average at both primary and secondary stage.  We are seeing high levels 
of progress being made throughout our academies. 
 
Awards within our academies: 

Thrive: 
Thrive training was undertaken in all academies. This project focused on the social and 
emotional aspects of learning to support the development of pupil mental health and 
well-being in all our academies. The trust has funded this priority in order to ensure that 
all our pupils and staff can access this training.  We are proud to announce that we have a 
number of colleagues from across the Trust who are now qualified Thrive Practitioners. 
 
Priorities for Academic Year 2023/2024 
New projects that we will be working within our academies over the next year are: 
 
Social Justice Project 

Pupils in academies will once again be embarking on our Social Justice Project, they will once 
again take ownership of the project and decide on which area they would like to learn more 
about, pupils will then present their learning in creative ways at an event in the Autumn term, 
further details to follow. 

 

Subject Development 

Our focused subject areas are Computing, Music and Art, this will enhance teacher subject 

knowledge and practice to innovate the subject further. Hall Cross Academy subject focus 

area is Science. 

 



 

 

Careers Enterprise 
We will be continuing with the Careers Enterprise following the huge success in previous years.  
This is a great opportunity for our young students an insight into different career opportunities 
and encourage them to dream big about their future careers.  Thank you to all Leads who 
supported on this. 

 

Upgrades within Academies 

Multiple streams of estate improvements have been carried out across the Trust as part of 

our continued Estates Strategy, the renovation of the Foundation Unit at Hill Top Academy 

following the flood last term and a new Early Years outdoor play area at Sandringham 

Primary to name a few. 

 

Governors 

We are always looking for new governors who have a specific area of expertise (for example 

finance, HR, Business) to join our Local Governing Boards.  If you would like further 

information or a discussion about the role of a Governor please contact the Trust Office on 

01709 805175 or by emailing admin@exceedlearningpartnership.com 

 

 

I would like to take this opportunity to thank parents, carers and the wider community for 
your continued support; I am immensely proud to be the CEO of our Trust, and I very much 
look forward to meeting you at our academy events. 
 
Yours sincerely 

                  
Beryce Nixon      John Blount 
CEO & National Leader of Education   Chair of Director 
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